Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Regular Meeting Minutes

June 7, 2001

P.C.F.D. #6 – Central Pierce Fire & Rescue

1. Call to Order
The May 3, 2001 meeting of the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association was called to order by Association President Dan Packer at 9:10 a.m.  Those in attendance were:  Steve Bailey, PCDEM; Bob Black, PCFD #5; Bill Bush, PCFD #3; Dennis Chafe, SPFR; Cynthia Fajardo, Chuck Frame, DNR;  Merle Frank, Puyallup FD; Gary Franz, PCFD #16; Dic Gribbon, PSCAA; Jeff Jensen, TFD; Joe Linzalone, Anderson Island; Andy McAfee, RF&R; John McDonald, EPFR; Joe O’Neil, Red Cross; Dan Packer, EPFR; Reggie Romines, GFR; Michael Smith, PCFD #26; Matt Holm and William Thomas, CPFR; Curt Vandver, Puyallup FD; Paul Webb, James Bixler, McNeil Island FD; PCFD #2; James Gerald, PCFPB; and Recorder Tracy Wiseman.

2. Flag Salute
Andy McAfee led the flag salute.

3. Approval of Minutes
It was moved and seconded to approve the May 3, 2001 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.

4. Treasurer’s Report
Bob Black reported that at the first of last month the account balance was $11,895.14.  4,220.13 was brought in and 72.00 was spent leaving an ending balance of 16,043.27.  $2,140.00 of the incoming funds came from the Golf Tournament.  There is one sponsor so far and we need many more.

5. Correspondence
Dan reported that he received a letter from Morgan at ValleyCom regarding the 800 MHz issue.  Discussion followed.  Jeff Jenson stated that he will attend the meeting on behalf of the Chief’s Association and will report back.

Dan presented the Western Fire Chiefs Association Resolution Position on 1710 and 1720.  They will be the banner carrier for the appeal.  Discussion followed.  Gary Franz reported that the International Chief Association approved 1710 and 1720.  Most of the philosophy of the standard makes sense; how we are going to implement it is what the debate is about.  

Wayne Senter, Assistant Fire Chief for Kitsap County Fire District No. 7 has requested a letter of support from the PCFCA to obtain Position 2 on the Washington State Association of Fire Chiefs Board.  Discussion followed.  There was a motion made and seconded that the PCFCA President send a letter of recommendation for Wayne Senter to the WSFCA Board Number 2 position.  It was suggested that before we endorse members to positions that we find out where they stand on some of the issues that the Board is concerned about.  The president called for the question.  Motion Failed.  A motion was made and seconded to draft a policy to have at the least, the Executive Board meet with those requesting endorsements and question them on where they stand on issues of concern to the PCFCA before a letter of recommendation be sent.  Motion Carried.  It was agreed that Jeff, Dan and Gary will question Wayne Senter on certain issues and if the response is favorable then Dan can write a letter of recommendation on behalf of the PCFCA.  A motion was made and seconded to endorse Gary Aleshire, Dan Packer and Jeff Jenson to the Washington State Association of Fire Chiefs to rerun in their current positions.  Motion carried.  

Agenda Adjustment:  Dan requested that Paul Embleton be allowed to give his ICS Boards presentation next as he is “on the clock”.  The members concurred.  Paul Embleton stated that he has the ICS Boards for each district set up in the back.  The company that ordered them would not bill each department individually so he used his personal credit card to pay for all of the boards.  He requested that each agency reimburse him for their boards.  The cost is $25.00 per board.  Paul also showed the members the vests that he has been working on.  The orange and yellow vests are traffic compliant; the blue, red and green ones are not.  The orange and yellow vests are $30.00 each plus tax and the other colors are $35.00 plus tax.

6. Guest Speakers
A.  At this time Paul Webb introduced and welcomed Frank Garza who is the interim Chief Instructor at Bates Academy replacing Rich Graeber.  Frank Garza handed out flyers on the upcoming joint recruitment that will start on July 2nd.  The Associate Director announcement will go out this week.  They are looking for someone with strong managerial skills and experience.  Rich Hiedel will be facilitating the Wildland Fire Certification Program.  

7. American Red Cross
Nominations are needed for the “Real Heroes Breakfast”.

8. Department of Emergency Management
Steve Bailey handed out copies of the editorial from the Tacoma News Tribune on the Hudtloff Middle School incident.  The editorial was very positive.  Steve reported that all of the involved agencies handled this incident very well.  The reason that it went so well was due to all the work that the various agencies have done in the last year or so to make sure that they were ready in case something like this occurred.  

Steve reported that the Mount Weather disaster exercise went well.  FEMA complimented Pierce County on the preparations that have been made in regards to Mount Rainier.  One of the resources that went well during the simulation was the Crisis Command Web Page.  This is a page that can be accessed by the public and other agencies during a crisis situation.  This is a real asset especially when the rest of the communications are down as was the situation during and after the earthquake.  

Steve reported that they will be participating in a pipeline exercise with the Olympic Pipeline where the pipeline runs under the Puyallup River.  More information will be forthcoming on this.

Chuck Frame from DNR addressed the members on the Fire Permits issue.  DNR is concerned with how to determine which smoke stacks seen are from fires that are legal and which are not.  They are concerned that they will be sending their limited resources on numerous “false alarms”.  DNR is no longer issuing burning permits for lands that they are not responsible for protecting.  There are a lot of concerns about how these permits are being issued.  If the agencies issuing them are taking into consideration all of the safety issues.

9.
EMS
Nothing at this time.

10. Fire Marshal
Jerry Jones reported in Wayne Wienholz’s absence.  Wayne is meeting today with the Fireworks agencies to discuss voluntary restraints on firework use.  The Pierce County Fire Prevention Bureau has had their first Arson Recognition class at PCFD #27.  The class was very well received.  The goal is to try to get the class cut down to less than eight hours.  

11.       State Chiefs/Western Chiefs
Nothing at this time.

12. PS Clean Air Agency
Dic Gribbon stated that if any violations of the fire permits come up to call his agency – that is what they are there for.  Dic reported that Neil Showman is retiring and Jim Nolan will take over those duties.  Dic also reported that they are working on a Draft copy of a burning permit writing policy.

13. LESA
Nothing at this time.

14. EMS
Dan read for Alan Predmore – April 23rd Agency representation regarding base station support.  Andy McAfee encouraged all EMS Chiefs to attend the State Department of Health State Trauma Trust on May 16th.

Dan stated that if you have not filled out the State Chiefs EMS survey, please do so and return.  The surveys will give the State Chiefs a good indication of which direction or issues to focus on.

15. Training
Andy McAfee reported that Region 4 Training Division goes out for Bids/Grants at the end of the month.  He reported that they will not be supporting the Multi-Company training in North Bend anymore as the price went up this year and the consensus is that we are not getting what we need from it.

16. Special Operations/Haz-Mat
Nothing at this time.

17. Education Committee
Nothing at this time.

18. Program/Speaker Committee
Our August Speaker will be Bob Bernard.

19. Audit Committee
Nothing at this time.

20.       Energy Crisis Committee

Nothing at this time.  

21. Legislative Caucus Committee

Nothing at this time.  

22. Unfinished Business
A. Fire Grant Update:  This issue has been resolved.

B. Tactical Operations Manual: Nothing at this time.

C. Other:  Nothing at this time.

23. New Business
A.
Initiative 747:  Andy McAfee stated that there has been some advertising regarding this Initiative and apparently is specifically targets Fire Services Funds.  He requested any information on this be forwarded to him. 

B.
Nextel Contract:  Andy McAfee stated that he has been using a Lakewood Nextel phone and is interested in trying to talk Nextel into a joint contract between fire districts as more and more of them are going with Nextel.  This would facilitate better communications between the districts and if a cooperative contract could be agreed upon it is possible that we may be able to get a better deal.

C.
WSP Joint Meeting: Dan Packer stated that John Batiste has requested another joint meeting with the Chiefs. It was decided that since there is no Chiefs meeting scheduled for July we could schedule a joint meeting with the WSP.  Dan Packer will contact John Batiste, set a date and then relay that information to the members.

D.
Dan Packer will put together a letter stating opposition to 1710 and in support of the appeal.  Dan Packer was also instructed to draft a thank you letter to Paul Embleton for all his work on the ICS Vests and Boards.

24. Good of the Order
There being no further business, it was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  MOTION CARRIED.  The meeting adjourned at 11:30.

Respectfully Submitted,

Tracy Wiseman

Recording Secretary

The next meeting will be held on August 2, 2001 at PCFD #5, Gig Harbor Fire Department at 10222 Bujacich Road Northwest, Gig Harbor at 9:00 a.m.
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